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We are currently using a Terminal Illness Accelerated Death Benefit Rider that was approved by the 
Insurance Compact on September 21, 2021 – one attachable to term policies, the other to whole life 
policies. 
Our riders clearly state in the first paragraph under the title, “It does not provide health, nursing 
home, or long-term care insurance.” Your proposed Disclosure statement WAC 284-23-650, (2)(b) 
states, “The disclosure statement must begin with the following statement: ‘This accelerated life 
benefit does not and is not intended to qualify as long-term care under Washington state law. 
Washington state law prevents this accelerated life benefit from being marketed or sold as long-
term care.’” 
We would like clarification as to whether we will need to submit revised Terminal Illness Accelerated 
Death Benefit Riders or an Endorsement for use in Washington state only or is the language in our 
Compact-approved Riders sufficient to satisfy the proposed disclosure statement. 
Look forward to what is decided. 
SHARON MIYASHITA 
Administrative Assistant-Actuarial Department 
PACIFIC GUARDIAN LIFE INSURANCE CO., LTD. (NAIC #64343) 
1440 Kapiolani Boulevard, Suite 1700 
Honolulu, HI 96814-1698 
Direct: (808) 942-1341 
Toll-Free: (800) 367-5354, ext. 341 
Fax: (808) 942-1290 
Email: smiyashita@pacificguardian.com 
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